
Londonderry Heritage/Historic District Commission Meeting 

January 28, 2021 

LONDONDERRY TOWN HALL – MOOSEHILL CONFERENCE ROOM 

APPROVED MINUTES 

 

I. Chairman Krys Kenney called the meeting to order at 7 p.m.  The following Commissioners were 
present:  Krys Kenney, David Colglazier, John Mahon, Jim Butler.  Commissioner Art Rugg participated 
via telephone.  Alternate Snehal Patel’s resignation was announced.  There are openings on the 
Commission for one full-time and three alternate members. 

  

II. Approval of minutes from prior meeting:   A. Rugg made a motion to accept the minutes of Nov. 19, 
2020 as presented.  J. Butler seconded the motion.  The motion passed, 5-0.  

 

III. Design/Formal Review Applications:  
 
A. Application for design review for the construction of an elderly housing development with 45 

townhouse units and associated site improvements, Eight Gilcreast Road, Map 7 Lot 105, Zoned 
AR-1, 81.5 Kendall Pond Road, Derry Tax Map 0217-6, Zoned LMDR, and 83.5 Kendall Pond Road, 
Derry Tax Map 0217-7, Zoned LMDR, N.H. Sustainable Communities, LLC (Applicant) and Property 
Possible, Inc. (Owner) – continued from the November meeting.  Chris Guida, Soil & Wetlands 
Engineer of Fieldstone Land Consultants, PLLC, presented. 

Discussion: 
Chris Guida primarily addressed the Commissions questions from the previous meeting.  
• Grass Strips and plantings added to the front of each unit as requested by the Commission. 
• Color and material renderings for the buildings submitted and reviewed with the Commission. 
• Approximately 10 lilacs were added to the greenery plan for the site. 
• Signage color, material, and design rendering reviewed with Commission.  Question as to the size 

of the sign will be reviewed by town staff to determine compliance with town requirements per L. 
Gandia.  There were questions as to the lighting of the sign.  D. Colglazer noted the presence of a 
lamp post in the vicinity of the sign but C. Guida was unsure if there was other lighting including 
any up-lighting.   K. Kenney determined that if there is no additional lighting, including up lighting, 
for the sign than no further action by the applicant is required.  If there is additional lighting, the 
applicant will respond back to the Commission to advise.  Lighting of the sign would also be subject 
to review by staff and the Planning Board. 

 
Action:  Conditioned on compliance with town ordinance as to the size and lighting of the sign, 
accepted without further Commission comment.  
 
 
  
 
 



 
 
 
 
B.  Application for design review for a site plan amendment for outdoor storage, changes to the 

parking layout and associated site improvements, 15 Independence Drive, Map 16 Lot 81-3, Zoned 
IND-II, Worden Limited Partnership (Owner & Applicant).  George Chadwick, Engineer with 
Bedford Design Consultants, presented. 

Discussion: 
Existing business site for CSI, a manufacturer of large heavy items including tunnel parts.  CSI has 
excessive on-hand storage of these bulky tunnel parts resulting in their storing parts in the right-of-
way on Independence Drive.  The town of Londonderry required CSI to remove their tunnel parts from 
the road, which they did, and, in follow-up, noted that part of CSI’s building, expanded in 1999, lacked 
a signed site plan.  CSI’s purpose for appearing before the Commission was to obtain its’ acceptance of 
the site plan for their existing facility.  

The CSI site plan removes storage on the south side of the building and from the conservation overlay. 
Twelve trees were added to the plan as a screen to the building coming down Independence Drive.  CSI 
plans on asking the Planning Board for several waivers including landscaping, lighting, and drainage for 
this existing building.  Required striped parking spots in the rear of the building will be used for storage 
if the Planning Board agrees to this additional waiver.  J. Butler and J. Mahon commented about the 
lack of lighting beyond the existing security lights on the building on this unfenced property.  Follow-up 
on lighting concerns was appropriately left to the Planning Board.   

Action:  Accepted as submitted. 

IV. Staff Reports:  
A. Application for design review of a consolidation and subdivision plan to consolidate and subdivide 

two lots into three, Five Greeley Road, Map 3 Lot 163, Zoned AR-1, Zachary Whitten (Owner) and 
Nine Greeley Road, Map 3, Lot 163-1, Zoned AR-1, Scott & Louise Whitten (Owners) and Adam 
Cole (Applicant).  L. Gandia presented. 

Discussion:  Access points reviewed at the request of J. Butler.  No stone walls or historical sites.   

Action:  Accepted as submitted. 

B. Application for design review of a condominium conversion at Two Button Drive, Map 7 Lot 132-3, 
Zoned C-I & RTE 102 POD, Button Woods, LLC (Owner) and DHB Homes, LLC (Applicant). L. Gandia 
presented. 

Discussion:  No changes in the site plan.  Changes in ownership as this rental property converts to 
condominiums. 

Action:  Accepted as submitted without comment. 

C.  L. Gandia advised the Commission of the receipt of a petition to rezone 4 parcels on Nashua Road 
which will ultimately go to the Planning Board and the Town Council for approval. 

 

 

 

 



 
V. Other Business: 

• Election of Officers postponed until the next meeting. 
• CLG Grant – Lynn Emerson is working on an estimate.  This will be an update to the 1995 

survey. 
• Kent Allen Forest – A. Rugg reviewed a proposed Eagle scout project to map the Town 

Common.  This would be to scale and would identify the structures, features, electric boxes, 
trees, plants, and bushes.  Mapping to be done through GIS system.  J. Mahon suggested 
sharing the Town Common master plan from 5 years ago with whoever ends up doing this 
mapping. 

VI. Public Input: None 
VII. Adjournment –   D. Colglazer made a motion to adjourn. J. Butler seconded the motion.  The motion 

passed -5-0.  The meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:30 p.m. 
 
These minutes were approved on March 25, 2021 by a motion made by A. Rugg and seconded by Jim 
Butler. 
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